HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 9, 2022 - 5:00 P.M.
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM & GREAT HALL 

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 5:00 p.m. with Selectmen, Ashley A. DiSesa, Alexander Meade and Jonathan Selig present.

The following business was discussed:

AGENDA

Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved the Agenda for Tuesday, August 9, 2022.

MINUTES

Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to approve the following Selectmen Minutes: 

            Regular Session – May 24, 2022
Regular Session – May 25, 2022

Regular Session – June 8, 2022
AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENT

Moved by Selig and seconded by Meade, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of the following warrants and commitment:

	Payroll Warrant
	#10
	$ 330,782.50

	Vendor Warrant
	#11
	$   30,631.06

	Withholding Warrant
	#12
	$ 102,235.77

	School Warrant
	#13
	$   88,201.91

	Ambulance Commitment

7/18/22-7/24/22
	for
	$   27,286.04


PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AFFIRMED BILL

Moved by Selig and seconded by Meade, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of the following Selectmen bill:
	Office of the Inspect. Gen.  (program various classes/Golightly).. 
	$ 1,290.00


APPROVED WARRANT & COMMITMENT

Moved by Selig and seconded by Meade, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrant and commitment:

	Vendor Warrant
	#14
	$ 14,437.64

	Mobile Home Park Fee
	#8
	$   5,160.00
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APPROVED BILLS 

Moved by Selig and seconded by Meade, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:

	William August, Esq. (legal/July) …………………...................  

W.B. Mason (binders, ink, nameplate, card stock) .……………

Brooks & DeRensis, P.C. (legal/July) ….....................................

RELX d/b/a LexisNexis (MA law books subscription) ………..
	$      530.00
$      146.81
$ 14,220.00
$        74.26


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Road Opening – 9 Eleventh Avenue

Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2022-31 issued to Eversource Gas of Massachusetts for a 4’ x 6’ road cut to do gas maintenance at the above location.

Road Opening – 29 Ocean Avenue

Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved Permit #2022-32 issued to Eversource Gas of Massachusetts for a 4’ x 6’ road cut to do gas maintenance at the above location.

Early Voting Location

Town Clerk, Susan Lawless, submitted a schedule to the Board on the upcoming voting schedule that will be in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room.  

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Brad Cronin - Fire Chief Interview  

Jonathan:  so just to fill everybody in, this is part of our Fire Chief search we’ve been doing here.  This is one of our applicants for the position.  We have also hired; the Town of Halifax has hired Jack Parow of Parow Consulting Associates to conduct the interviews and the screening process which was similar to our Town Administrator process.  Parow is going to serve as a moderator to kind of run this part of the interview and then we will have questions afterwards, time for questions if you like.
Parow 

Could you tell the Board a little bit about yourself and why the Halifax Fire Department and the Town of Halifax is a good professional fit for you.

Cronin
He thanked the Board for having him come in.  The last eight years in working for the City of Newport Fire Department, I worked in a supervisory capacity.  Those eight years were split pretty much half-and-half – four years as Fire Lieutenant, four years as Fire Captain.  As Fire Lieutenant I was charged with ALS ambulance and crossed staffing a ladder company.  As a Captain I was station officer assigned to an engine company, supervising seven to nine personnel.  Part of my role as a Company Captain was filling in when our Deputy Chief was off and several months after his retirement.  In the role of Deputy Chief, we were incident commander as well as Administrative Officer doing hiring and discipline and overseeing 18 personnel.  In my role as those Officers and being on the fire department I also took on additional roles and responsibilities that I could.  
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I became Acting Deputy Chief of training, EMS Coordinator in the summer of 2021 - overseeing the training programs for the fire department, EMS technical rescue CERT and (inaudible) operation there as well.  Prior to that and my years in the fire department that I was a firefighter as well as a paramedic.  I took an assignment into our fire prevention officer later in my career, a served several years there in various capacities, different positions all the way up to Acting Fire Marshall which was code enforcement for the entire city.  Throughout those 21 years and prior to that I served in a rural all-volunteer fire department in Vermont for five years, and all of that training, experience and background has kind of led me to this point, and with all that under my belt I guess I’m looking to take the next step in my career to become Fire Chief.  I look at Halifax as a great place to grow and live right next door.  I know the Fire Department in terms of its reputation in the community, and I know it has been led very well in the last eight years by the previous Fire Chief who left it in a great position.  I find what I do, my experience, training and background aligns very closely with the mission/vision statement of the fire department  and would like to take on and move the department forward in more efficient service delivery, more effective and any refining that can be done for a department that is very well positioned.  
Parow
What have you done to prepare yourself for the position of Fire Chief?

Cronin
Some of my background obviously my assignments in the fire department, my 26-year history in the fire service in addition to the roles and responsibilities I just outlined, I’ve also attained a Master’s in Public Administration, a Bachelor’s in Fire and Safety Engineering Technology, and throughout my time in Newport and in the Fire Service in general found the passion in educating, coaching and mentoring and become an instructor for the State Fire Academy in Massachusetts as well as the National Fire Academy. 
Parow
What do you see your role of as Fire Chief in Halifax?

Cronin

The role of any Fire Chief is to lead the Fire Department, to take it in a direction that it needs to go in.  As I said, this department is very well positioned now so I don’t see my position as merely coming in to shake things up or to re-invent the wheel.  I think it’s a department that has its ducks in a row, is headed in the right direction, the ship is on a good course, it’s really just taking my outside experience, knowledge, background and training and a fresh set of eyes to see where things can be refined and making sure we continue to be going in the right direction.  

Parow
What incidents do you think are important for a Fire Chief to respond to?

Cronin

Any major incidents, structural fires, any major accident, technical rescue, really anything that is outside the general scope of what we do day to day, honestly, it’s a little hard to define in terms of just a specific incident.  I think the weight of one incident to the membership and the officers and the personnel in the department can be great anyone who is involved and has a family with  children.  I think at that point a Chief adding another layer of support and help.
Parow
As Chief, you respond to a building fire – when you arrive, the fire lieutenant has just struck a second alarm, how would you integrate yourself into the incident command structure?

Cronin

In all of my prior history in the fire service in times that I’ve been responding to incidents as an Incident Commander and had senior officers there.  I personally find the best way is to let the person who is running the incident to continue running it.  
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They’ve been since the beginning, seen what’s been going on, they have a game plan in place.  I see myself as a supporting member.  It’s not as a high-ranking officer taking charge of a scene and making sure things are go the way I want; it’s really just supporting at getting things done.  Certainly, the ultimate responsibility would come back to me as the senior officer and so if there were any issues that needed to be discussed in terms of tactics and that are going on we would have discussion on it.   I would be plugging myself in as needed to support the person that was there on the incident.  If they felt they needed to go inside the building to monitor the fire suppression rescue efforts I can take over outside to watch the operations.
Parow
If you had to list the one thing you stand for as a leader, what would that be?

Cronin

I think it’s integrity.  The fire service and public safety in general exists on trust.  You have to trust one another when operating in an emergency, in general the public puts a lot of trust in us in what we do – they allow us into their homes, they allow us to take care of their loved ones – so there is a lot of trust that goes with that.  We need to hold ourselves to a higher standard, and that comes from integrity doing the right things regardless of what is going on.  
Parow
Halifax runs an ALS ambulance.  Sometimes we’re a little short-handed with medics.  How do you see yourself fitting into that.  Say you’re at the station, you have one EMT, two EMT’s at the station, how do you fit into that role?

Cronin

Describing my history in Newport I was Engine Captain on an ALS engine company.  I was a lieutenant in charge of an ALS ambulance, so I am certainly no stranger to emergency medical incidents.  In a small community like this where there is limited personnel and resources the Chief has to be versatile, and the Chief has to fill in wherever needed and if that need is responding in the back of the ambulance to handle whatever emergency is in front of the department or the community at the time then I can do what needs to be done. 
Parow
A lot of highly talented applicants applied for this position, we have now narrowed it down to two, you being one of those, why should the Town of Halifax hire you as their next Fire Chief?

Cronin

I think my record in terms of what I’ve done in 26 years speaks to that.  My background is very versatile, I have experience as Company Officer handling emergencies for EMS and fires, just as much as I have experience with handling code enforcement and fire prevention issues.  I’ve worked with FEMA’s search and rescue, so I’ve worked with National Government, I’ve worked with State department fire services in the Fire Academy, I’ve worked with the Fire Academy, I’ve worked with the State Department and with municipalities, so I have versatility across all sides of government.  I’ve seen small incidents all the way up to large incidents.  So, my training, my education, my background, my experience, I think makes me very well suited to handle anything with the Halifax Fire Department.

DiSesa

You are currently working at Code Strategic solutions, What is that? And what do you do?

Cronin

That is company my wife and I started back in 2014. It is her full time job and I work there as I can.  My primary responsibility is the fire Department in Newport.  The company itself does fire code, building code, consulting and training.  Predominantly what I do is training, so I go out and do classes for different associations.  A vast majority of who I teach are future fire officials, building officials, possibly design installing fire protection systems.
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DiSesa

Do you plan on continuing to do that if you are Chief?
Cronin

I would stay involved but obviously with a full time job that extends to pretty much 24 hours a day, I understand that all the other responsibilities I have to take a back seat to that.  When I was working full time in Newport and went into a training division that was a Monday through Friday job, so I can certainly had to scale back.  I like to stay busy, so now that I don’t have a full time job and retiring from Newport, I certainly fill that in with training and other things to stay fresh and stay involved in the fire service but certainly if hired here it will take a backseat.  
DiSesa

What is your five-year plan, is it something that you want to do long term is this company that you have something that’s going to be your retirement?  I want to make sure whoever we bring on is not going to be someone we have to replace in two years.
Cronin

That is certainly not my goal right now.  My goal is to stay in the fire service.  My reason for leaving Newport was to move to the fire service here in Massachusetts and to find a department that fit well.  Halifax came up and being 3 miles down the road it was a perfect department so I applied for it.  I’m not planning on leaving the community, I’m not planning on retiring again for any long period of time or planning on going anywhere.  
Meade

I know one of the questions you were asked to get to this seat was your experience in writing and obtaining grants, and I think that was one of Chief Viveiros’ strong points.  Just because I didn’t hear your full answer so if you could kind of re-hash that for me please.

Cronin

I wouldn’t say it was my strongest suit, I would say that I have experience in as when I was in the fire prevention office we were very limited in the budget we had, so we sought some grants under FEMA.  FEMA has assistance to firefighter’s grant, fire prevention safety grant that goes out to municipalities once a year.  I did write a couple of grants with that.  I think I said last time my batting average wouldn’t have gotten me in the Hall of Fame if we were playing baseball, but it certainly an area I’d like to improve on and be happy to get better educated on.  I think outside sources of funding are very helpful to municipal departments where we’re kind of limited in what we have for funds and with things getting more expensive and shorter lifespan we have to find ways to make that work.  I was very successful with the federal surplus program for the City of Newport, I acquired some gas protection devises as well some defibrillators.
Selig
We have had this go around once before with our sub-committee and you have a very impressive resume.  First question why Halifax; and number two do you plan on maintaining that drive and that sole focus of keeping it here in Halifax? 

Cronin

My sole focus would be the Fire Department and anything else I do would take a back seat and never commit to something that would not give it my time.  I do think there’s a benefit in continuing to be an educator, it keeps me fresh with trends going on in the industry, it keeps me involved with departments outside the local municipalities and the State so you can what other places are doing so you can focal those innovations and their ideas into what you do.  I think there’s a benefit in that.  Certainly, I understand the time commitments of a Fire Chief and I’m happy to commit my level of time to that.

Parow thanked Cronin for his interest in the position and said that there are interviewing another candidate and that the Board will get back to him in the very near future.  
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Michael Witham -  Fire Chief Interview 
Parow 

Could you tell the Board a little bit about yourself and why the Halifax Fire Department and the Town of Halifax is a good professional fit for you.
Witham

Thanked the Board for having him here tonight.  I have been involved with the fire services for 34 years now.  In that timeframe I  have developed some communications and some skills.  I started my career on the Carver call department.  From the very first call I have loved the job.  I got hire there and became an EMT.  I was working both – EMT and fire service.  I moved up the ranks pretty quickly, became a lieutenant, in charge of the day to day operations, apparatus, safety among the members.  I was involved with Plymouth County Rescue dive team then I became training officer for the Town of Pembroke.  At that point I decided to become a paramedic because I wanted to further my career, went to Cape Cod Community College, got a degree in paramedicine. I then was hired by Hingham Fire Department.  Hingham had sent me to Mass. Fire Academy, I graduated in Class 51 and then I got involved in some of the training in inaudible.  I had a unique opportunity while I was there, I was one of the trainers for the first citizens emergency response team, which I enjoyed immensely - great group of people.  About seventeen or eighteen years ago I took the test in Pembroke and got hired at the Pembroke Fire Department.  Through my career I got involved with training over there.  Started writing grants and got three million dollars in grant funding.  I got the opportunity to take the Captain’s exam and became Shift Commander about eleven years ago now doing the day to day operations, payroll, property inspections and training.  From that point I knew that I wanted to better myself and move up the ladder, so I went back to college and got a degree in Fire Science, Bachelor’s in Emergency Management and currently working on a Master’s Degree in Public Administration.  I am confident in my abilities, well-rounded and if given this job in Halifax, I’ll do a great job.  I have worked work in the town next door for 18 years, responded here for quite a few incidents as well as Halifax reciprocating in Pembroke.  I think it would be an easy transition for me to come to this community. 
Parow
What have you done to prepare yourself for the position of Fire Chief?

Witham

I have gone to the station and talked to the members there and asked them what they want, what they are looking for in a Chief and what they want in the future.  I have talked with members who have come from Halifax and went to Pembroke asking them why they left and what they liked/didn’t like in Halifax.  I have had the opportunity to speak with Chief Viveiros about the department – good, bad and everything else.  I have prepared myself over the years to become a chief – went to college and have taken many classes and have done lots of training.
Parow
What do you see the role of the Fire Chief in Halifax as?

Witham

A fire chief has many hats being a community leader is one, making sure the day to day operations get done, making sure there is a good working environment, going above and beyond the job, being involved.  I talked with Viveiros and asked him what he did and didn’t do.  He said he sat in on the Building Committee meetings above.  Being the chief is going above and beyond and need to get out there and work with the other town department heads, the Selectmen and the Town Administrator.  
Parow
What incidents do you think are important for the Fire Chief to respond to?
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Witham

Anything beyond the day to day actual calls such as a car accident, fatality, plane crash in the water, hazardous material incidents someone gets hurt in training things like that.  Anything above the day to day activity that we normally do I would respond to.  
Parow
As the Chief you respond to a building fire.  When you arrive, the Fire Lieutenant has just struck a second alarm.  How would you integrate yourself into the incident command system?  

Witham

First off face to face with the person in charge.  Get a full visual so I know what is going on.  I would have a conversation with him.  If he is controlling the scene, and nothing is wrong I would let him run with it and step back and make sure all the secondary stuff gets done.  As the chief I need to let the Captain do his job so by sitting back a little bit and letting him run with it is the only way he is going to get experience.  That’s how I learnt.  As long as things are running smoothly, I will let him do it.  
Parow
If you had to list one thing you stand for as a leader, what would that be?

Witham

As a leader, I would say integrity.  Having integrity itself is everything.  Without integrity you can’t form relationships or trust.  
Parow
Halifax runs an ALS ambulance, but not all the members are paramedics.  So, say we have a call during the day, we have two EMTs in the station, it’s going to be an ALS call, you’re in your office, as Chief how do you fit into that call?

Witham

I do it now as a Captain, I do not have an issue responding.  
Parow
We had a lot of qualified candidates apply for this position.  We narrowed it down to the two, you being one of those two, why should the Town of Halifax hire you as their next Fire Chief?

Witham

One big advantage that I have is that I am familiar with this area, they have seen me work, smoother transition for me and I have prepared myself for this position.  I think I would be a great asset working for the fire department.  
DiSesa  
What is your like your five-year plan, what is your longevity being chief here.  
Witham

I think first thing is to get the feel of what is going on.  Then have a conversation with each member.  I have had the luxury of talking with Chief Viveiros and I asked him what his game plan was and what were some of the things he did not get to accomplish.  In the future one of my goals is I would  like to run full members and accomplish a few things while I am here.  In the first couple of years look to see what the department needs.  I can honestly say that Chief Viveiros left the department in great shape.  So stepping into that roll it is matter of looking at the department and seeing what direction to go in. (inaudible)
Meade

Would your retirement comment in regards to a response to a five-year plan or…
Witham

No, I have six or seven years left, but obviously it is something I think about.  When I leave my department, I want to make sure it is in good shape.  
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Selig
You say you’ve met a lot of our department, so a lot of folks may already have a first impression of you, as Mike from Pembroke.  Number one, do you thinks that helps or hurts as you’re coming into a new department, that you know, they have that familiarity with you, that maybe they might not view you as they might view an incoming Chief that they don’t already know at all, number one; and number two, you said you spoke with some of the folks at the department, what they were looking for as a Chief, I don’t need any names or anything, but what did you find out from them, what were they looking for?
Witham

inaudible

Selig
The second part you said you spoke with the department as to what they were looking for in a Chief, what did you glean from that?

Witham

Overall, most of them said that Chief Viveiros left the place in great shape.  They were not looking for a chief who would come in and turn everything upside down and that is not what I am looking to do.  I’m looking for a position with more pay and as chief to be there for the staff.  It appears everyone likes it here and they are happy, and I want to keep it that way.  As well as keeping the enthusiasm that within the department.  
Parow
Thanked Witham for his interest in the position and cooperation in the process and wished him the best of luck.  

The Board moved upstairs to the Great Hall due to the large attendance for the continuation of the Morse Brother’s earth removal hearing (5:55 p.m.).  

Continuation of Morse Brothers Earth Removal hearing – 0 Plymouth St. & 250 Lingan St. (6:08 p.m.)
DiSesa stated that the Board no longer has a permit before them and asked for a motion to close the hearing.

Meade read the following email from Chief Chaves:
I was notified on Thursday, August 5, 2022, by a representative of Morse Brothers that the company was pulling their application for an earth removal permit and that they would not be present at the public hearing on August 9. 2022.  He did say that there would be some trucks moving material from their site to their other bogs in Middleboro and Hanson as part of their bog maintenance and dam rebuilding at those sites.  This is permitted under Chapter 137 “Right to Farm” laws and they are under no obligation to obtain a permit as they are doing agricultural and farming work. Obviously, the scale of their work will be nowhere as extensive as their initial proposal.  They are doing normal farming tasks.  I advised him that I would let the members of my department know and would also advise the Board.  

Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to close the Morse Brothers Earth Removal hearing.
The Board moved back downstairs to the Selectmen’s Meeting Room to continue their meeting (6:25 p.m.).
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GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Carry Over Vacation Hours Request 
Golightly said an error occurred when the Mixed Unit signed a contract with the Town that altered the way they received their vacation hours.  Instead of accumulative over a period of time they opted for a one time lump sum on their anniversary date.  At that time changes needed to be made to make sure that the carryover was correct but somehow it never got corrected and was brought to his attention by the Water Superintendent, Bill Lindsey.  He worked with the Unit Rep to rectify this and found out that the formula that was done was not right, so a lot of their previous hours did not carryover.  They were able to solve the problem and come up with what is owed to the employees, which is 158 hours to John Sullivan and 177 hours to Keith Badore.  Both are requesting to carryover their hours and Lindsey is okay with their requests.  
Meade does not like having people carryover lot of time, but this was an unexpected error.   
Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously vote approve the requests from John Sullivan to carryover 158 hours of vacation time from Fiscal Year 2022 to Fiscal Year 2023 and Keith Badore to carryover 177 hours of vacation time from Fiscal Year 2022 to Fiscal Year 2023.  
Election Worker Appointment – Michael Lawless

The request was from the Town Clerk, Susan Lawless.  Both Meade & DiSesa asked if there was conflict.  Selig asked if it was a volunteer position and Golightly said it was.  Selig stated that Mike has a maintenance/building background, and he thinks it is more on the lines of him setting up and breaking down equipment for the polls/elections.  

Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Michael Lawless as a Volunteer Election Worker.  

Reappointments to the Halifax Fireworks Committee 

Susan and James Hill have been residents for 27 years and they attend Town Meeting.  Susan  understands the time commitment and feels that they have contributed well to the fundraising portion of the committee.  She enjoys doing this and wants to continue.  She said they have a good team and want to continue working with them.  James added that they have done it and know the routine of being on the committee.  

Moved by Selig and seconded by Meade, the Board unanimously reappointed James and Susan Hill to the Halifax Fireworks Committee.  

Appoint Linda McCarthy as Parking Clerk 

Moved by Selig and seconded by Meade, the Board unanimously voted to appoint Treasurer/Collector Linda McCarthy as the Parking Clerk for the Town of Halifax, term to expire June 30, 2023.  

Pasture Lane Update

Golightly stated that that Pasture Lane has considerable damage to the roadway.  He does not know the history, but what did happen was there was work done around manhole covers in preparation for some type of new asphalt/new roadway and make it a completed roadway.  The company that was doing it decided they were not going to do it anymore and the Planning Board sent a memo asking the BoS for their corporation.  He has forwarded the Planning Board Town Counsel contact who would be the expert on this and been working on this and gave them a way forward for the town to pursue completion of the project through the developer and whatever remedy Town Counsel provides to the Planning Board.  
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Planning Board has access to the attorney who can help them come up with a mutual beneficial remedy for that road that needs considerable work on.   

Building Inspector, Jim Perry, said the builder power hammered the manhole covers and raised them up in preparation of a topcoat and then at the last minute he said the economy was not going that well and decided to step back.  He said at the very minimum the Planning Board should send that gentleman a letter telling him to put the road back to the condition he found it.  Perry added that something needs to be done before the winter.  Golightly said it will be impossible to plow the road safely.  

Meade asked if the Planning Board knew that the ball was in their court at this time and Golightly said the Planning Board has been given all the tools for success with this one.  He then asked if they understood the importance that it is done quickly so that we are not having this conversation in December or January when there is a storm in the forecast.  Golightly certainly hopes so as he has sent everything to the Planning Board secretary asking to relay to the Chair.  Meade asked if Golightly could follow up with the Planning Board them and Golightly said one hundred percent he will/absolutely.   
Fire Chief Discussion 

Selig said both are strong candidate with good resumes and have strong points in different areas.  Witham is familiar with the department and Cronin has an impressive background.  

DiSesa thought this was a steppingstone for Cronin’s company and Selig said that is a valid concern but does have a successful company but does travel the country/the world.  He then said that Witham does not have all the paperwork that Cronin has but he is very familiar with the department and out department knows him, and he is a solid candidate as well. He does not think this is losing decision with whoever they pick.  
Meade said that Viveiros’ strongest asset was grant writing and Cronin is not strong in that area, but Witham has done some extensive grant writing.  He likes that Witham knows the department, but it could be a double edge sword.  

DiSesa personally was not impressed with Cronin and does not want to be interviewing for this position 5 years down the line.  Although Witham said that he has 6 or 7 years but very well could be 4 or 5.  

Selig could go with either one as they both are great but is leaning towards Witham. 

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT 

Pole Hearing - 21 Plymouth Street   
DiSesa opened the hearing at  6:45 p.m. and read the following:

The Board of Selectmen will hold a Public Hearing on Tuesday, August 9, 2022 at 6:45 p.m. in the Halifax Selectmen’s Meeting Room, Town Hall, 499 Plymouth Street, Halifax, MA for the purpose of hearing the joint petition submitted by Massachusetts Electric Company and Verizon New England, Inc. to replace and relocate Pole 3 +/-10’ West of existing location in order for abutter 21 Plymouth Street to extend their driveway.   
Present for the hearing was Bill Gillespie from National Grid.  
Abutters were notified but none made their presence, and the owner was not present because he was on vacation. 

Gillespie said the customer wants to move the Pole to widen his driveway. 

Looking at the map  Meade noted that it looks like the Pole is in the dead center of the of the existing driveway.  
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DiSesa stated that a detail officer will be needed, and that Highway, Water and Conservation all signed off on it with no stipulations.  
Meade noted that it was not going on to anyone property.
Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to approve the relocation of Pole #3 +/- 10 feet to the West so that 21 Plymouth Street can extend and/or widen their driveway.
Moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to close the Pole Hearing for 21 Plymouth Street.  
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Fire Chief Discussion - Continued 

Meade’s gut feeling is Witham because of his grant wring and familiarity of the department.  
Selig agreed with Meade and said that they had twelve applicants, screened four and of the four it came down to three then one dropped out and here we are.   

Chief Chaves thinks they should forward with either one as they both are good.    

Moved by Selig and seconded by Meade, the Board unanimously appointed Michael Witham as Fire Chief pending contract negotiations.  
MEETING ADJOURNED
There being no further business, moved by Meade and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 6:53 p.m. 
-------------------------------------------------

Naja R. Nessralla
Clerk
/pjm
Document referenced

Vacation carryover request

Pole location request from National Grid & Verizon New England
